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The new ATM undercover area at the Shire office 

Current works for carpark parking at the Shire Office  

Current  works being performed by the Shire on  

Konnongorring Rd 

Beautiful Calingiri Sunset  Photo's by Nicole  

McInnes 



 

Gravel - Price Paid to Landowners 

 

It was decided at the January Council meeting, that the decision relating to prices paid to 
landowners for gravel be held over until such time as prices could be obtained from 
neighbouring Shires on their charges. 
 

After Councillors were advised of these prices, it was resolved that the price paid to 
landowners for gravel remains at $1.00 plus GST, per cubic metre for the 2017-2018 
financial year. 

 

Half Yearly Budget Review 

Council adopted the half yearly review of the 2016-2017 Annual Budget as presented.  

 

Ward and Representation Review 

A report was presented to Council with an analysis of ward representation options 
including the input received through public consultation, to assist Council coming to a 
resolution. 

 

Clause 6 (3) of Schedule 2.2 of the Local Government Act provides for the Local 
Government Advisory Board to require a local government to review its wards and 
representation.  The Council received a request from the Board dated 30 August 2016 to 
review representation to address the imbalances in representation. The Board 
acknowledged that the Shire undertook a review in 2014. However, as there is an 
imbalance in the ward ratios, under the Act, the Shire was required to consider a further 
review. 

 

Dr Chris Berry, former Executive Officer to the Board, was engaged in October 2016 to 
assist the Council with the review.   

 

The recommendation was: 
 

That Council, after considering all submissions received, recommend to the Local 
Government Advisory Board that an order be made under s2.2 (1) of the Local 
Government Act to abolish the ward system and reduce the number of Councillors to 7 
to take effect from the October 2017 election. 

This motion was lost 2/5 and two foreshadowed motions were raised and carried (as 
follows: 

 

RESOLUTION 28/2017 

That Council, after considering all submissions received, recommends to the Local 
Government Advisory Board that an order be made under s2.2 (1) of the Local 
Government Act to a 4 Ward system for the Shire of Victoria Plains to take effect from 
the October 2017 election due to the majority responses received in the Community 
submissions. 
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STATE ELECTION SATURDAY 11 MARCH 2017 

CHANGE TO HOURS and LOCATION 

 

Please note that the Polling Booth at New Norcia will now be located at the 

 NEW NORCIA INSTITUTE STUDY HALL – not at the Education Centre where voting has been held 

previously. 

 

Additionally, the polling place at Mogumber Town Hall will now only be open from 8.00am to 12.00 noon. 
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What this means is that from October 2017, the Shire will still have 4 wards however the 
boundaries will be amended slightly.  The ward boundaries will be determined at the 
March meeting of Council. 

 

Additionally, the number of Councillors will reduce from the current 9 Councillors to 7 
Councillors. 

 

Local Planning Scheme No 5 Amendment No 1 – Scheme Conversion 

Council adopted the proposed Amendment No 1 to Local Planning Scheme No 5 to align 
the scheme with the deemed provisions contained in Schedule 2 of the Planning and 
Development (Local Planning Scheme) Regulations 2015.  Please contact the Shire if 
you would like to view these. 
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Regulation 17 Review 

 

The Shire will be engaging Moore Stephens to undertake a review project to assist the Shire in respect to 

the CEO’s obligations under Regulation 17 of the Local Government (Audit) Regulations 1996. 

 

What this means is that Moore Stephens will examine the Shires procedures and documentation to ensure 

we comply with legislative compliance and risk management. 

 

A final report will be presented to the CEO, Councillors and the SOVP Audit Committee. 
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2017 SENIOR CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD - VICTORIA PLAINS SHIRE 

 

PHYLLIS TOMS 
 

The Senior Citizen of the Year Award recognises an individual’s significant contribution to the local community.  To be eligible for the award, a 
recipient has demonstrated leadership, initiative, and has improved and added value to community life. They have shown inspiring qualities, 
and are a role model for the entire community. 
Phyllis and her five siblings moved to Mogumber as children  in 1951. Her parents, Peter and Nellie were part of the Stolen Generation, and 
came to the Moore River Settlement in 1928. She was educated at the Mogumber School and spent her childhood playing in the Reserve with 
the other local children. 
As an adult, Phyllis has always been there for her community, and will often go out of her way to help people in need. It doesn't matter what 
sort of help they need: a car being picked up, someone run to hospital, a garden tap turned off, shopping needing doing or someone to chat to. 
Whatever it is, Phyllis is always there. 
To make her achievements even more significant is the fact that Phyllis has the full use of only one 
arm after having significant damage inflicted to her left arm in a motor vehicle many years ago. 
Phyllis has always "been there" with her ready wit and mischievous sense of humour. She is and 
always has been the first to offer and deliver support to anyone in trouble.  
Over the last 30 plus years she has worked hard and tirelessly in her community, running the local 
post office and acting as the head librarian at the local library. She regularly drives the “oldies” to 
Moora for shopping, continues to nurse and assist the sick and infirm in our community, and always 
delivers plates of food at social events, meetings and community gatherings. She is also currently 
the Secretary of the Mogumber Progress Association. 
For her caring and thoughtful attitude, and her significant contribution to our community, I am proud 
to present the Senior Citizen of the Year Award to Phyllis Toms. 

2017 AUSTRALIA DAY COMMUNITY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR  

GAVIN HALLIGAN 

Today your Council has nominated several individuals and groups to receive awards recognising their involvement with the residents of our Shire and Region.  

These awards are titled “Australia Day WA Community Citizens of the year awards” and are awarded for “fostering Australian pride & spirit through active 

citizenship & outstanding contribution to the community”.  We are most fortunate that in so many ways our lives are protected, enhanced, enriched, made safe 

and helped by people who for the most part volunteer their time, involvement and passion in so many ways.  These people don't look for acknowledgement or 

reward, but we all take opportunities like this to show a token of our appreciation.  One such special person is GAVIN HALLIGAN. 

Gavin has been actively helping others from a time before leaving school.  He was involved when his mother Vivienne helped people involved in vehicle acci-

dents.  He was called upon for his first Aid skills while in year 12 at school when a bus his sister was in was involved in an accident.  Since his return to the 

farm he has undertaken more Ambulance training and is a dedicated volunteer. 

Gavin has been part of the ambulance team well over 30 years and President of the local group a couple of times.  He is regularly seen in his Ambulance role 

at the local football matches and other events like the Mogumber Outback Club New Years Eve Rodeo to mention a couple.  He has carted me & Kathy my 

wife to Moora hospital more than once.  Gavin in his ambulance role always projects a calm, collected, knowledgeable & professional manner, which puts 

people at ease and they are reassured that the situation, however dire will be ok.  Thanks Gavin, you have been there for so many of us. 

Gavin's volunteer passion also extends to the Fire Brigade Roles 

Like most young farmers Gavin was helping with fire control from early days.  He has kept up with training and involvement with the New Norcia Bush Fire 

Brigade to the extent that he has now been its Captain for several years.  Gavin is also a Fire Control Officer and regularly involved with the Local Emergency 

Management Committee  a group Victoria Plains Shire shares with Wongan Hills and Ballidu Shires. 

A puff of smoke or a text/phone call is all it takes to ensure Gavin is there to organise the team on site to get the fire under control, safely and efficiently, and 

he is always one of the last to leave the scene. 

Gavin has had health issues of his own and one would think that with his family, farm and business to run & volunteer with St Johns Ambulance and  the Fire 

Brigade his time would be full up.  But he currently is President of a Group Managing the L & S Recreation Centre in the Point Perron Area.  Gavin our Victoria 

Plains Community thanks you sincerely for the dedication, time, effort and seemingly unending desire and ability to help others.  It is with great pride that I 

present you this award as our COMMUNITY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR—thanks Gavin from all of us. 

Our Shire Council this year had two very deserving nominations for Citizens of the year and I pass you to 

Councillor Neville Clarke to present the other award. 
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2017 AUSTRALIA DAY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD - VICTORIA PLAINS SHIRE  

 

BRIAN THOMAS MCGILL 
 

The Citizen of the Year Award celebrates and acknowledges an individual’s contribution to their local community. It recognises the 
recipient’s leadership in community issues, and the way they have brought about a positive change to their community. 
Brian McGill has lived in Bolgart for most of his life, leaving school in 1958 to work with his parents and brothers on the family 
farm.  He was elected President of the Bolgart Football Club in 1966 when he was 22 years old, and held the position for two 
years and he was made a life member of the Club in 1972. 
 
During his time as a member of the Football Club, Brian took responsibility for running the bar at the Toodyay Agricultural Show, 
which was one of the Club’s main annual fund raisers. This resulted in a long association with the show, and continued even after 
the Football Club’s members no longer looked after the bar.   
Brian is also the President of the Bolgart Sports Club, and is a part of the team which has been working hard to refurbish and re-
furnish the club’s old facility. For the past six years he has given a free lease of his 60 acre property for the Bowls and Sports Club 
to crop to raise funds, which has helped keep them viable. 
 
Along with his generous donation of land, Brian has also contributed many years as a volunteer greenkeeper, looking after the 
lawns at the Bolgart Bowls Club before the new synthetic surface was installed.  He still spends many hours there during the 
bowls season, emptying bins, marking greens and generally making sure that the members have an excellent green to play on. 
 
Brian has also taken an active role in the Volunteer Bushfire Brigade since its inception over 20 years ago. Brian takes the fire 
truck out to fire incidents, keeps the equipment in good order, and assists with repairs and maintenance as required. His volunteer 
work ensures the truck is kept ready for when it may be needed.  He is also Second 
Lieutenant in the Brigade.  Along with his work in the Bushfire Brigade, Brian also spent 6 
years as an ambulance volunteer driver and attendant for the Bolgart St. Johns 
Ambulance group, only resigning a few years ago when a knee replacement made it 
difficult for him to physically volunteer. 
 
In October 1996, Brian was made a Justice of the Peace, and continues to make himself 
available to help both local residents and others from nearby localities by witnessing 
documents. When required he also swears in new Councillors.  This is also the second 
year he has served as President of the Wheatbelt Association of Justices. 
Brian has spent his entire life working to selflessly improve, not only his community, but 
the lives of everyone within it.  It is for his altruistic and community minded attitude, and in 
recognition of his significant contribution to our local community, that I am proud to 
present the award for Citizen of the Year to Brian McGill. 

 

2017 YOUTH CITIZEN OF THE YEAR—VICTORIA PLAINS 
CHANEL DUGGAN 

 

At the council meeting to finalise the preparations for this day, we had no idea of the numbers to cater for - somewhere between 

20 & 80, & it looks like 80 is close to the number here.  It's really great to see such a good turnout from across the shire. 

When I heard that Chanel had been nominated for the Youth Citizen of the Year for the Shire, I was not surprised. 

I first met Chanel when I called in to Yerecoin Traders to fuel up my water cart. 

She was very cheerful & friendly & asked how my day had been, what was I doing, where was I going and I was starting to 

wonder if she was writing a book!!!  She was at the time, doing work experience at the Traders. 

I was to discover that Chanel always has this friendly demeanour and is a very popular member 

of the community. 

She is an active member of the Yerecoin Tennis Club, is currently the treasurer, & always ready 

to lend a hand if something need attention, or there's a little chore to be done. 

She enjoys playing tennis as well & has won a few trophies on competition days at the club. 

Chanel has also been liaising with our Community Development Officer, Jaime and enjoys 

helping & working with Youth in our Community sector in local towns. 

I'm very pleased to be the presenter of the Shires Youth Citizen of the Year to Chanel Duggan, & 

congratulate her on the award. 
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2017 COMUNITY GROUP AWARD FOR SHIRE OF VICTORIA PLAINS 

ST JOHN AMBULANCE 

 

Good Morning ladies and gentlemen, I have the great pleasure of presenting this award to an outstanding group of 

people who selflessly give their time and energy to our community.  

The members of this group are often called on during unsociable hours to deal with 
situations which can be confronting, dangerous and sometimes too personal.  This 
group of people go above and beyond expectations to provide our community with 
care during the worst of times and without them small communities like ours would 
struggle to have any access to a rapid medical response which would no doubt result 
in a increased rise in fatalities.  In short this group of volunteers are a vital necessity 
within the rural community and I would like to thank every one of the people involved.  
It gives me immense pleasure to present the Shire of Victoria Plains Australia Day 
Award for community group 2017 to the Victoria Plains St Johns Ambulance and I 

ask Gavin Halligan to please come forward to accept the award. 

 

2017 ACTIVE CITIZENSHIP AWARD - VICTORIA PLAINS SHIRE 

KERKHOF CARNABY GROUP 

 

The Active Citizenship Award acknowledges community groups or events for their contributions to their local         

communities.  The award recognises initiatives which have brought about a positive change, and have added value to  

community life. 

The Kerkhof Carnaby Group are an active community volunteer group who are dedicated to the conservation and 
promotion of Carnaby Black Cockatoos in the Victoria Plains Shire.   Its members are based within the Moora and 
Victoria Plains Shire, and consist of the well-known Carnaby carer, Wally Kerkhof.  The group has worked in conjunc-
tion with the Mogumber Progress Association and Yued group to help plan and monitor the Carnaby activity at the 
Mogumber Town Reserve.  They actively promote the plight of the Carnaby to the wider community, and highlight the 

reserve as an important habitat through their partnership with the Moore Catchment Council. 

Carnaby Black Cockatoos are an endangered bird species endemic to WA.  They are listed under the Federal and 
State Governments as a threatened species, with top estimates of only 11,000 birds left in WA.  Conservation efforts 
are vital to help their survival, and the Kerkhof Carnaby Group have played an active role in encouraging the breeding 

of these birds in the Mogumber Town Reserve. 

The Carnaby Black Cockatoo is a symbolic representative of the Shire of Victoria Plains, and they are a totem animal 
for the Yued Aboriginal people.  The group has helped ‘fight’ for the recognition and conservation of Carnaby’s in the 
Mogumber Town Reserve.  Since late 2014, the Kerkhof Carnaby Group have liaised with the Shire, various Depart-
ments and community groups, and the local Members of Parliament to raise 
the awareness of both the importance of the Mogumber Town Reserve and of 

the Carnaby Black Cockatoos. 

For their tireless conservational work, which has recently born fruit with the 
birth of twin Carnaby Cockatoos, I am proud to present the Active Citizenship 

Award to the Kerkhof Carnaby Group. 

NEWS FROM THE CHAMBERS  
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Appointment of Dog and Cat Control Officers 

Appointment of Dog and Cat Registration Officers 

Shire of Victoria Plains 

The following officers have been appointed by Council to act in accordance with the rele-
vant Acts hereunder effective immediately. 

 

Dog and Cat Control Officers 

 Matthew JOHNS (Chittering); 

 David HOLLAND (Victoria Plains); 

 Garry STEWART (Victoria Plains); 

 Shayne WILLCOCKS (Victoria Plains); and 

 Glenda TEEDE (Victoria Plains) 

 

1. Dog Act 1976 & Regulations, Cat Act 2011, Control of Off-Road Vehicles Act 1978 & 
Regulations, Litter Act 1979 & Regulations, Local Government Laws and Local Govern-
ment Act 1995 (Sections 3.30, 9.10, 9.11, 9.15). 

2. Section 449 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1960 as a 
Ranger and Pound Keeper. 

3. Issue of Infringement Notices – Section 59 (2) (a) of the Bush Fires Act 1954. 

 

Dog and Cat Registration Officers 

1. Suzanne Mearns 

2. Susan Mills 

3. Sandra Opray 

4. Peta Shales 

5.  Tracy Martin 

All previous registrations of authorised Officers of the Council are hereby revoked. 

Glenda M Teede 

Chief Executive Officer 

27 February 2017 



 

For Sale by Tender 

 

2008  Hino 300 Series 716 Dump Truck 

Tender submissions should be addressed to the CEO 

Stating: 

Name, Contact and Price  

To be in a sealed envelope  

and submitted to the Shire no later than 4:00pm  Friday 24th March 

Those wishing to view the vehicle should call  the  

depot on 96287232 or main office on 96287004 for a viewing time.       

 

ANZAC DAY 25TH APRIL 2017 

 

The Victoria Plains Shire Council advises residents that an Anzac Day commemorative service will be held on 25th April 2017 at the Victoria 

Plains Shire War Memorial, Yulgering Road, Calingiri. 

The theme of commemorating the 100th anniversary of World War One (WW1) will continue, acknowledging the 1917 Australian and New 

Zealand campaigns at Passchendaele, Bullecourt and the Palestinian Desert campaign culminating in the last great cavalry charge at    

Beersheba. 

Residents who have had grandparents or great-grandparents who directly served in WW1 are particularly welcomed to this year's service. 

Further details will be provided in the April edition of the Victoria Plains Shire newsletter.   

Enquiries to :- Gary McGill - Victoria Plains Shire Anzac Day Council Committee Chairman and Victoria Plains Shire War Memorial Warden. 

0427287058 

Council Committee:- 

Mr Gary McGill - Chairman - Calingiri 

Mrs Pamela Evans - Calingiri 

Mrs Joely Howard - Yerecoin 

Mr Alan Tree - Bolgart 

Councillor Stephanie Penn - VP Shire Deputy President 

Councillor David Smith 
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CALINGIRI GYM MEMBERS 

PLEASE NOTE 

 

 

As members of the gym you must leave the gym in a clean and safe condition. 

PLEASE make sure all the equipment is put back in the correct place before you leave 

ALL Members must take a towel with them to use and also wear appropriate shoes 

The Shire has been noticing that there is more than one person per membership using the Gym 

at the same time. 

There is only ONE person per pass at all times (unless it is a Family membership) 

 Each user must be a Member, you cannot share your Gym pass 

Letting someone through the door with your pass will result in your Membership being cancelled 

and there will be NO refunds 



 

 

Refund for Dog Registration 
 

The Department of Local Government and Communities has advised of an amendment to the 

Dog Regulations 2013 which could see dog owners eligible for a $150 refund as part of the 

Dog Amendment Regulations 2017. 

The regulations make a minor amendment to the Dog Regulations 2013 to increase the refunds 

available when dogs with a lifetime registration are sterilised within the first three years after 

the registration date. 

If a dog is sterilised in the first year of a lifetime registration, a $150 refund is available. 

Refunds of $100 and $50 respectively are available when dogs with a lifetime registration are 

sterilised in the second and third year from the registration date.  

No refund is available after three years. 

The increases in refunds have been made to encourage dog owners to sterilise their dogs, and 

to align sterilising refunds for lifetime registrations with the refunds available for one and three 

year registrations.  

From 25 January 2017 registration fees and refunds for sterilisation will be as follows.  

A copy of the amended regulations as published in the Government Gazette can be viewed on 

the State Law Publisher’s website.   

Dog Amendment Regulations 2017 were published in the Government Gazette on Tuesday 24 

January 2017 and take effect from Wednesday 25 January 2017. 

 If you require more information, please contact Mr Troy Hancock, senior legislation officer on 

6552 1624 or via email troy.hancock@dlgc.wa.gov.au. 
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Unsterilised  

Dog 

Registration  

Period 

Unsterilised  

Dog  

Registration  

Fee 

Sterilisation  

Refund -  

First year  

after registration 
date 

Sterilisation  

Refund -  

Second year  

after registration 
date 

Sterilisation  

Refund -  

Third year  

after registration 
date 

 

1 year $50.00 $30.00 Not applicable Not applicable  

3 year $120.00 $77.50 $51.66 $25.83  

Lifetime $250.00 $150.00 $100.00 $50.00  

mailto:troy.hancock@dlgc.wa.gov.au
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I started my long and varied career as an apprentice motor mechanic in 1961, though I soon joined the 

RAAF to be trained as a radio technician air.  I left the RAAF in 1972 as a young married man and returned 

to WA, the land of opportunity, and was able to pursue my dream to become a Cray fisherman at Two 

Rocks, Lancelin and Wedge Island.  These were all shack communities in those days, and the experience of 

living in these towns made up from people of many different nationalities, instilled in me a community spirit 

that I have been blessed to carry with me my whole life.  

When I retired from the Cray fishing industry, I was fortunate enough to be able to work in the television 

industry as a technician in outside broadcasts. This was one year prior to the Americas Cup in Fremantle, 

and I subsequently went on to spend the entire cup challenge as part of the Kookaburra syndicate.  Due to 

my success in this position, at the end of the Cup I was offered the position as a technical director.   

I held this position for many years, and loved broadcasting the many sporting events. This culminated with 

the 2000 Olympics in Sydney, a truly spectacular event.  Eventually I again switched career paths and 

started working as a representative for a company called Nautronics, selling JRC Marine electronic 

equipment. due to my success as a representative, I soon became State Manager and then National 

manager.  Currently, I am a resident of Calingiri, where I have been for the last sixteen years, and have ran 

the Calingiri Auto Workshop on Railway Street for the past three of those years. 

I am a firm believer that local government should be open and accountable to their electorate, and as a local 

small business owner in our community, I will ensure that I am easily accessible by all residents. 

As a new voice, and not being aligned to any particular group, will work hard to be an independent, impartial 

decision maker to represent your interests on council.  

I am committed to protecting our native wildlife and fauna. From the time we purchased our Calingiri 

property in 1999 we started planting trees and shrubs that were Carnaby friendly. We still regularly 

rehabilitate our property, to be wildlife friendly. 

I also believe there should be a designated tourist trail through Calingiri and all towns in our shire, one that 

highlights the beauty and frailty of our shire.  The council with the aid of community minded groups should 

be continually upgrading and beautifying this route. 

   

Victoria Plains Shire Central Ward 

 Extraordinary Election -  

Saturday 18
th

 March, 2017 

  

VOTE 1  GARY O’BRIEN 

  

  OPEN AND ACCOUNTABLE 
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February 17, 201 

Moore to benefit from Nationals’ $69m telecommunications plan  

 

Families, businesses and communities in Moore can look forward to improved telecommuni-
cations services thanks to a $69 million commitment announced by The Nationals WA today.  

 
Member for Moore Shane Love MLA said if The Nationals WA were returned to Government, 
regional West Australians would have faster, more reliable, and more affordable mobile 
phone and internet access. 

 

“Mobile reception and internet access is vital for business, emergency services, tourism and 
education in regional WA,” Mr Love said.  

 

“Today’s $69 million commitment will deliver greater social and economic benefits to people 
living, working and travelling in regional areas.”  

The Nationals’ investment into regional telecommunications will include:  

$42 million to roll out broadband solutions in regional WA 

$20 million to continue the Regional Telecommunications Project  

$5 million to develop a Local Government Wi-Fi Fund 

$1.5 million to combat the rise of illegal repeaters by offering a subsidy for legal equip-
ment  

$500,000 to advise on new and existing fibre opportunities  

“The Nationals have a strong record having invested more than $105 million in regional tele-
communications since 2012 through our flagship Royalties for Regions program,” Mr Love 
said.  

 

“We are proud to have driven the construction of 344 new or upgraded mobile phone towers 
and small cell satellite installations across regional WA.  

“While responsibility for telecommunications largely rests with the Federal Government, The 
Nationals’ proactive investment has lead these developments because we understand the 
importance of appropriate telecommunications.”  

Mr Love said he was proud to be part of The Nationals team taking up the fight to get a better 
deal for regional WA.  

“I understand the unique challenges, opportunities and priorities faced by the people of Moore 
because I live and work here,” he added.  

 

“The Nationals are the only party solely dedicated to regional WA and we can be trusted to 
ensure this important investment into telecommunications continues into the future.”   

 

For more information visit www.nationalswa.com/policies  

 

http://www.nationalswa.com/policies
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 Agriculture to be big winner if Nationals returned to Government 

 

The future looks even brighter for WA’s agriculture industry, with The Nationals WA announc-
ing a $277 million commitment to support the ongoing growth of the sector.   

 

Announced by Leader of The Nationals WA Brendon Grylls, the policy will build on the hugely 
successful $300 million Seizing the Opportunity in Agriculture initiative made possible by the 
Party’s flagship Royalties for Regions policy.  

 

“The Nationals WA understand the agricultural sector’s role as an important contributor to the 
State’s economy,” Mr Grylls said. “This is why The Nationals WA have allocated a record in-
vestment of over $600 million to agriculture projects since 2008. 

 

“Our new policy shows our ongoing commitment to this important industry by investing into re-
search and development, marketing, infrastructure and education to grow this vital industry.”  

 

The Nationals’ $277 million agriculture policy will deliver:  

 

$87m to continuing the Water for Food program  

$63m to fund Local Government lime and commodity routes  

$35m to increase grower group grants  

$40m to establish and develop and animal research institute in WA 

$50m to establish a Crop Innovation and Improvement Fund 

$2m to enable the Muresk Institute promote courses 

Examining the BAM Act to ensure NRM functions appropriately across all of WA  

Exempting stamp duty on Multi-Peril Crop Insurance products for a period of three years 

 

Member for Moore Shane Love MLA said The Nationals WA had a strong record of delivering 
for WA’s agriculture sector and the new policy would serve to complement the important work 
already undertaken through Royalties for Regions.  

 

“Since 2008, we have supported the development of the beef and sheep industries, grower 
groups, upgrades to vital infrastructure and improving biosecurity,” Mr Love said.  

 

“The Nationals’ policy maps out a clear path forward for WA farmers to ensure they remain 
competitive and profitable into the future.”  
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Funds for Lancelin Lime Route 2 

 

 

Member for Moore Shane Love MLA has welcomed $15 million Royalties for Regions funding for the 
upgrade of Agricultural Lime Route 2 from Lancelin.  

 

The funds will allow for the upgrade of roads to support the safe and efficient travel of lime-sand 
trucks from pits in Lancelin via KW Road, Sappers Road and Orange Springs Road to the Brand 
Highway and improve priority sections of roads to Goomalling. 
 

“I have lobbied hard for this funding having seen the financial strain on local governments such as 
Gingin and nearby shires with about 1 million tonnes of agricultural lime coming out of Lancelin 
annually,” Mr Love said.   

 

“Lime is essential for addressing soil acidity and maintaining productivity in the agricultural region 
but we want to ensure that it can be transported safely.” 

Mr Love said since his election he had worked hard to tackle the agricultural lime issue from a 
number of angles, successfully requesting the Wheatbelt Development Commission to bring together 
a working group to examine the many issues.  

 

That group is well advanced in developing the Wheatbelt Lime Strategy which has examined the 
supply and transport of lime sand. 
 

Mr Love said soil acidity could cost the Western Australian agricultural sector in excess of $1.6 billion 
per annum, but these losses can be dramatically lessened by the application of highly alkaline lime-
sand to neutralize the acidity.   
 

“Farmers need to be sure that they can source lime into the future, the road infrastructure needs to be 
able to support the tonnages of lime required, the general public using these roads need to be safe and 
the amenity of our coastal environment needs protecting to allow for multiple uses such as recreation 
and tourism” Mr Love added.  

 

In regard to transport routes , Mr Love said the ultimate aim must be to get the huge 
numbers of road trains off Indian Ocean Drive, south of KW Road and also off Gingin Brook 
Road, for safety reasons. 

 

“Having these large trucks in such numbers on these busy commuter and tourism routes is 
untenable,” he added. 
 

“The residents feel unsafe and the many tourists are unused to dealing with road trains on 
what are fairly narrow roads.” 

 

 Mr Love said the $15 million funding for Lime route 2 is in addition to the $48 million Ag 
Roads Fund which will allow Local Governments to source funds to improve key sections of 
the road network. 
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Wet Gravel Roads 
 

I would like to advise all land owners that they have an obligation to the Shire to abide by the 
law regarding the use of gravel roads in wet weather.  There is to be no access to gravel roads 
when it is visibly wet.  Those who are found to breach these laws, will be liable for prosecution 
by MRWA under the heavy vehicle regulations. 

It costs council a lot of money to repair these roads, and if this continues council may in the 
future need to raise the rates base to keep these roads in a fit state for your property to 
achieve its goals. 

Council is also looking at having a text type system that will alert owners and contractors of 
closed roads with in the Shire of Victoria Plains. 

If any one sees heavy vehicles on roads that they should not be on, please inform the Shire or 
Main Roads Heavy Division.  All reports will be kept confidential. 

We will be reopening on Friday 31st March 2017  

We look forward to having you dine with us  

Compliment 

The Treasurer/Secretary of the Yerecoin Progress Association recently wrote to the Shire to 
say: 

We are very grateful to the Shire’s Works Department for the work they have 

 carried out at the wayside rest area (Yerecoin), the planting and paving are just beautiful and 
really tidy the place up! 
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It is just lovely to see Progress Park being used by not only families, but the kids that go there 
after school and on weekends, is just a delight.   

It would be fantastic to see this area extended to the 
now not used courts, heading towards the Club.  

Fantastic.   

Barbara Kelly  

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi everyone we are looking for sponsors for our group of lovely 

ladies “The Cougettes” who are taking part in the Wongan Hills 

Lap-A-Thon on Saturday 11th March 2017. 

 

We are planning on walking as many 1 Km laps that we can 

manage in the designated time. 

Please give generously and sponsor us by the lap or just a donated 

total. 

Thanks for all your support 

Jacqui, Jonelle, Jasmine, Haley, Ruth, Banjo, 

Darby & Monty. 

Sponsorship sheets are at the Calingiri traders. 
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Calingiri Primary School Newsletter 
 

Calingiri PS has begun another new and exciting school year.  Everyone came back from a 
safe and relaxing summer holiday but we are now well into the challenging year ahead.  
After the holidays students were happy and eager to return to school and staff had been 
busy preparing classrooms and teaching programs. 

 
 

The Junior Room with Mrs Brennan have a ‘Fairy Tales’ theme in their classroom. There 
was even a princess and a castle in the room! Fairy tales are always a student favourite 
and sure to stimulate interest and curiosity.  Mrs Brennan has many fascinating tasks 
ahead for her students. 

                                        

   
  

Miss Longford is well prepared for another exciting term in the senior room.  Their theme 
is ‘Farming’.  This is a topic that the students will be very familiar with but there will be 
many opportunities to extend their knowledge and apply it to other countries and 
situations.  Four new kindy students have also started their primary school journeys at 
Calingiri PS with Mrs Woods and we warmly welcome them. 

 

Last week we completed swimming lessons with all students attending and improving 
their swimming skills even though the weather was unseasonal for many of the lessons. 
We’re also preparing for our swimming carnival on 3rd March. 

 

Another big event is the school camp on the 3rd April. Every second year the Year 5 and 6 
students attend camp.  Many educational and interesting activities have been planned for 
this year’s camp on Rottnest Island. 

 

This year is the centenary year of the school. Plans are well underway to make this a 
memorable day on the 14th October. Keep up to date with what’s happening by joining us 
on Facebook by searching; Calingiri Primary School Centenary Reunion 2017 

file:///C:/Users/E0822235/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/G2XE1ZIV/Calingiri%20Primary%20School%20Centenary%20Reunion%202017
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For Sale 
 

 

Pork Sides (approx. 30 kg) home delivered. 

These are home grown pigs processed at Linley Valley. 

Fresh sides for the home butcher $6 / kg. 

Order now for the next delivery. 

Phone: David or Valerie on 96275248 (until 9pm and 
weekends). 
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Shire Of Victoria Plains 

PO Box 21 

Calingiri WA 6569 

www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

TO  THE 

HOUSEHOLDER 

 

Postage  

Paid 

Ph:   9628 7004 

Fax:  9628 7008 

Email: reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

Community Calender 
     

Mar 5th:          Community Groups Council clean up day 

Mar 14th:        Bushfire Advisory Committee Meeting 

Mar 15th:        Council Meeting 

Mar 16th:        Shire Staff meeting. Office opens at 9.30-10.00am 

Mar 18th:        Extraordinary  Local Government Election 

Mar 18th:        Cougars Clearing Sale & Market day 

Mar 31st:        Tres Cafe re-opens  

Mar 31st:        Community Group Grant applications close 

Oct 14th:        Calingiri Primary School 100 year Celebration 

 

 

SHIRE OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

8.30am-4.30pm 

FINANCIAL TRANSACTIONS 

8.30am-4.00pm 

BENDIGO BANK  and  

TRANSPORT  LICENSING 

9.00 am-4.00pm 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS DUE BY 

MIDDAY ON  

 

 LAST FRIDAY OF EACH 

MONTH 

 

 Phone: 9628 7004    Fax: 9628 7008  
 Email:   

reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

 

FULL PAGE—$33.00 

1/2 PAGE—$16.50     

1/4 PAGE—$8.25 

http://www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au/
mailto:reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au
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